TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING / BUDGET WORKSHOP

Saturday, October 18th, 2014


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting / Budget Workshop on Saturday, October 18th, 2014 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 8:35 AM


Roll Call: Joseph Norton – present; Ryan Orton – present; Johanna Shafer – present; Mary Weinberger – present.  

1. 2015 TENTATIVE BUDGET /  BUDGET WORKSHOP:  The Special Meeting was called to discuss the budget with any department interested in doing so.  Recreation Leader / director Kelly Nielsen, in attendance, had no comments for the Board regarding her section of the budget.

The Board members discussed among themselves the budget process to this point with the Supervisor.

Town Clerk Ritamary Bell addressed the Board regarding her proposed Records Room expansion, the shabby condition of her office and the salaries of herself and her two deputies.  Mention was made that no elected officials received salary increases this year.  Further discussion continued.

Assessor Stephan Gotovich, also in attendance, asked the Board to make sure that the Risk Retention fund was left unscathed as there were potential cases that might involve repayment of taxes, etc.

Joseph Norton then made a motion to adopt this Tentative Budget as the Preliminary Budget, with a second by Mary Weinberger.  Johanna Shafer asked that there would be more budget discussions.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – no; Johanna Shafer – no; Mary Weinberger – yes.  There was no vote and the motion did not carry.

After discussing the cost of shelving for the Clerk’s proposed Records Room expansion to the new basement, Ryan Orton made a motion to research grants for this purchase, with Councilwoman Shafer offering to help. After further brief discussion, Mr. Orton rescinded the motion. The Town Clerk will look into a NYS Archives grant.

2. 2015 HIGHWAY BIDS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to accept all the bids received and award the bid to the lowest responsible bidder in each category, as well as to reserve the right to utilize the next lowest bidder in case the lowest bidder could not meet the quality or quantity requirements of the materials bid on.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

Regarding the Town Clerk’s request for a safe for the office, Ryan Orton made a motion to approve the purchase of a safe from Clifford Thorpe Printing in the amount of $440.00, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – no; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – no.  Motion did not carry.

Councilman Orton also stated that from last week’s Board meeting, he forgot to add that there would be a Meet the Candidates Night at the Stanford Grange on Tuesday, October 28th at 7:30 PM.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 9:24 AM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.








Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk   

